
August 16, 2016 

 

Dear pastor and church: 

 

    I greet you in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ and desire that you are well and enjoying the 

rich blessings of our great God.   

 

    It is a joy to be able to share the blessings that God has given us while working already for these four 

months and half: in the month of June we celebrated Father's Day and we had a group of 7 fathers celebrating 

with a food prepared by the ladies in spite that it is a festive day where many people go out to celebrate.  God 

let us have a group of 23 people, wives and children celebrating with their fathers here in the church.  We have 

lost some children and young people that came faithfully due to Catholicism of their parents and by the vice of 

the bars but we keep praying that God would work in their lives and come back to HIs way.  On the other 

hand, God has given us new families that were saved during the visitation and they have been coming with 

much encouragement and encouraging others of their family in spite that the Devil tries to oppose with their 

relatives and mocking them of which I ask that you help us pray so they won't be discouraged by the crit-

ics.  Also we had a family that had been discouraged and wasn't coming but the lady was operated and we have 

been supporting them and helping them in what we can and thanks to God this Sunday they came back with 

us.  Thanks to God!  By the glory of God, the last Sunday of July, God let us close the month with a group of 

30 people in the evening service, inspire that the Wednesday service they are not much.  We are teaching the 

brethren to be faithful to each service.   

 

    Thanks to God that He has let us extend our apartment that we are in and we are about to fix it to have it 

ready for the campaign that we will have with Brother Azael Garcia.  We ask that you help us pray for this 

evangelistic campaign that we have for about one month and a half, visiting every day and try to have two 

campaigns.  One here in the Ejido Oriente and the other in Madero.  This will be in October and Novem-

ber.  Please pray so God can provide for all the expenditures that will be.  

 

    With respect to the property with which we have asked to pray, we haven't been able to talk to the lady 

owner because we are waiting so a minivan can be sold in Texas that we have so we can have the money to 

offer it has a down payment of which we ask that you pray knowing that the Lord in HIs time will respond.   

 

    Thanks for your prayers and your financial support that God may multiply and bless you greatly.   

 

I love you in the Lord!! 

 

Attn; Your servants 

Valenzuela family 
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